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ñStir up your power, O Lord, and with great might come among uséò (Collect for 

the Third Sunday of Advent) 

Advent is here! You may have guessed it, but Advent is one of my favorite seasons 

of the year. Sweet smells waft from the kitchen, the light of candles flicker in the 

night, and the remnants of craft projects can be found scattered throughout my 

home. Now that Iôm living here in Galveston I look forward to experiencing 

Dickens, the Festival of Lights and other holiday favorites. Advent is the time when 

we prepare to celebrate the Nativity of our Lord (Christmas), and the time when we 

are especially mindful of awaiting Christôs return.  

Preparing. Waiting. Expecting. Hoping. Heralding. Proclaiming. Listening. 

 Advent is a time of quiet, expectant waiting, hopeful anticipation, and cheerful 

preparation for God breaking into our lives. We remember those who heralded 

Christôs birth (messengers like John the Baptist, prophets, and angels) and we are 

ourselves are to be heralds who proclaim who really is the king. We remember the 

coming of Christ into the world and when we await his return. In the Nicene Creed 

we profess that ñhe will come again in glory.ò In the Eucharistic Prayer we proclaim 

that ñChrist has died. Christ is risen. Christ will come again.ò In the Lordôs Prayer 

we continue to pray ñthy kingdom come.ò As Christians we are a people who 

believe that the kingdom of God is already here and now and that the kingdom of 

God is coming and not yet. This tension of already and not yet is evident when we 

look closer at the lectionary readings for Advent. I invite you to worship fully this 

Advent--- both here with us at Grace and in your personal lives. Make an Advent 

wreath and light it prayerfully. Join our younger Christians as they learn about Jesus 

through a Jesse Tree. Study the Sunday readings. Read a daily reflection from Henri 

Nouwen. And more. My challenge (& hope) is that each of us (somehow and in our 

own way) will find space in our life for something that draws us closer to God and 

into the spirit of Advent: Preparing. Waiting. Expecting. Hoping. Heralding. 

Proclaiming. Listening. 

 

Peace and Blessings,  

Rev. Meredith 

Back  to the Bell Tower Page        Return to Grace Church Home Page 

http://gracechurchgalveston.org/bell_tower.htm
http://gracechurchgalveston.org/index.html
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Everything that we have comes from God.  Stewardship is about how we 

care for what God has entrusted to us. So much more than just moneyé

stewardship is a way of living. 

Fall Stewardship Campaign  
Submitted by Bill Watson, Fall Stewardship Campaign Coordinator 

 
Dear Grace Church Family, 

 

We are nearing the end of our fall stewardship campaign. Throughout 

the past few weeks, we have had the opportunity to hear four fellow parishioners talk about what stewardship 

means to them, and we also have had the opportunity to share some of our own blessings with our commu-

nity-at-large through our annual Thanksgiving Feast. 

 

 We at Grace were blessed also with the many thankful and happy faces of the guests whom we served dur-

ing the Thanksgiving Feast. This event -- Sharing our Feast -- is just one way we have of incorporating 

Christian practices as a "way of living " ï in this case, through our stewardship to our community. Our time, 

talent and treasure have made the ñcommunity feastò a reality, and it was a wonderful and meaningful day 

for all. 

 

As you probably know, Graceôs budgets are based, for the most part, on pledged income -- what you may not 

know, however,  is that at the end of November, we had received only 40 pledges. If you have already 

pledged, Grace Church thanks you. If you havenôt pledged yet, please consider doing so as soon as possible. 

Our vestry is working very hard toward producing a realistic and appropriate church budget for 2013, but we 

need your pledges to do this! 

 

Together we can make 2013 an exemplary year of 'Stewardship as a Way of Living'. 

 

Most sincerely yours, 

Bill Watson 

Stewardship Ministry Team Coordinator 
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JANôS CORNER 

As a special treat, the Bell Tower is honored to share the following story, written several years ago by long-time 
parishioner Jan Dorsett for the children of Grace Church. In addition to having served many years as the editor of the 
churchôs Bell Tower newsletter, Jan continues to be the ultimate ñkeeper of the historyò of Grace Church and is the 
original author of the Grace Church tour guide. In addition to the story below, Jan shares the following words of wisdom:  

 
ñLife is not the way it's supposed to be. It's the way it is.  
The way we cope with it, is what makes the difference.ò 

 

The Legend of the Grace Church Mouse 
  

Once upon a time there was a small, gray mouse looking for a home. She was about to become a mother and she needed 

a safe place to raise her family. Certainly the houses were not safe. There were big 

dogs and little dogs, growling and yapping all over their yards. In other houses there 

were huge cats, silently stalking the little mouse, their yellow eyes gleaming. 

Just before dark one winter evening, a great black cat almost grabbed her. Terrified, 

she darted through a small iron grill into a big stone building. It was very quiet 

inside: it felt safe. Outside the huge cat grumbled and sniffed until a flash of 

lightning and a clap of thunder sent him yowling away. The little mouse looked 

timidly around her in the gathering dust. The evening light shone softly through 

some beautifully colored glass windows. There were boxes filled with green-leafed 

ropes and white tufts of cotton and streamers and bows of red ribbon. A wonderful 

home! Gratefully, she nestled into the box: by the next morning her family of five 

was born. 

After she had rested and her new family was asleep, the small, gray mouse realized 

that she was very hungry. Quietly, she slipped through a tiny 

crack next to a small brown door. She found herself in a huge room with a great table set high 

above long seats that filled the room. Over the table a beautiful gold cross gleamed in the dim 

light. 

She listened carefully for the sounds of the people who always fed the dogs and cats, but never a 

small gray mouse. There was only a deep, peaceful stillness. She crept up onto the giant table, but 

found not even a crumb. Discouraged, she ventured out of the great stone building to find food but 

always quickly returned to her little family and to the wonderful peace and safety inside. Each 

night she checked the long table in the big room only to find that a special cloth had been laid on 

it, but still no crumbs were left. 

One night her quiet rest was disturbed when the big pipes in the room next to her new home 

rumbled and wheezed. Music suddenly flowed out and filled the big building. Human voices 

joined with the pipes and made a happy sound. She was fascinated and even her young family sat up to listen. From there 

on a little mouse and her children began to look forward eagerly to these events, sometimes in the dark of night. Oh, that 

she could make music like that! 

One quiet afternoon, the safety of her next was abruptly threatened. Two humans came into the Old Sacristy that she 

called home and stood discussing the very ropes and ribbons that filled he box where her children slept, deep in the 

bottom corner. After a while the humans when away and the little mouse hastily moved her children to a dark corner in 

the organ chamber. 

The next day the church began to bustle with activity. Humans were everywhere hanging the green ropes, tying red bows 

on the long pews, polishing the brass, chattering and singing while they worked. 

The little mouse was worried. Where would it all end? There were too many humans 

doing too many things. Would there be cats as well? Would she have to leave this safe 

home? A short time later all the humans left and the building became peaceful again. She 

breathed a sigh of relief and snuggled down with her babies for a nice nap. 

The next thing she knew the great organ started dup and so many human voices joined in 

the cheerful song that the great building nearly burst with happiness. Suddenly she knew 

what she must do. She quickly dressed in her best dress and bonnet and crept to the back 

by the brown door. No longer did she fear the humans so close by. She held up her head 

and joined them in the old, beloved hymn, ñOh Holy Night, The Stars are Brightly 

Shiningéò 
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Vestry/Foundation Election Results  
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Over 55 Group  
Submitted by John McCulley 

 

As many of you know, we hire a few people to help 

with the maintenance of the church when we have the 

need for extra hands. This helps them and has the 

additional side benefit of helping us. We benefit not 

just from their work but also from getting to know 

them. It would be good if we could do this in a way 

that lifts them up as well. Surely this must involve a 

relationship with God. So, we have decided to start 

our day together with a short Bible study and prayer 

session. I am very encouraged by the interest and 

participation. Thanks to Reverend Meredith for 

organizing and leading this. Please join us if you are 

in Quinn Hall at 9:00 am on a Tuesday. 

 

From our Junior Warden 
Submitted by John McCulley 
 

The Jinkins Hall roof is being repaired. The 21 "eyebrows" over the windows have been primed and covered 

with roofing fabric and mastic. The missing shingles are being replaced. 

 

The dishwasher in the kitchen is being repaired. Being that it is a commercial unit, the repair has been 

expensive, with one part costing $780. 

 

The two large stained glass windows on either side of the sanctuary front doors have been glazed, caulked and 

painted. Clear Lexan storm covers have been installed. The next step is to do the same to the six small 

windows above the front doors. 

 

An access hole has been cut in the floor of the candle closet in the back of the church. This will allow the 

bottom of the floor and the substructure there to be inspected. A "door" made from the original flooring was 

made to cover the hole so it is not easily seen, and you can not ñfall throughò by standing on it. 
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Children and Youth Christian Formation 

Submitted by Cathy Smith 
 

The making of Advent Wreaths on Dec. 2 signaled the beginning 

of our Advent Season celebration. We will continue studying the 

special message of this season through the construction of 

individual Nativity sets; we will work on these each Sunday 

throughout Advent until Epiphany. We are collecting empty shoe 

boxes that will be used to create the stables for these sets, so 

please keep us in mind as you complete your holiday 

housekeeping.  

 

For next year, we'd like to have a Christmas pageant to 

celebrate Epiphany2014. and will be gathering costumes and 

costume materials during 2013.  

 

Also, has everyone with children filled out and turned in the 

following form? If not, please complete the information indicated and either drop the form by the church 

office, in the offering plate or send by snail mail or email to the church at office@gracegalveston.org  

 

We would like to plan future social activities and need your input.  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
NAME_______________________________________________________ 
 

ADDRESS____________________________________________________ 
 

BEST DAY TO MEET___________________________________________ 
 

BEST TIME TO MEET__________________________________________ 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

You can email this information to the church (office@gracechurchgalveston.org ) or drop 

in the offertory plate.  

on Sunday. 

 

Formation at Grace 

mailto:office@gracechurchgalveston.org?subject=Youth%20Activity
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Upcoming Lectionary Readings:  

December 2nd:  Jeremiah 33:14 -16; Psalm 25:1-19; 1 

Thessalonians 3:9 -13; Luke 21:25 -36 

December 9th:  Malachi 3:1 -4; Canticle 16: Luke 1:68 -79; 

Philippians 1:3 -11; Luke 3:1 -6 

December 16th : Advent Lessons & Carols  

December 23rd:  Micah 5:2 -5a; Psalm 80:1-7; Hebrews 10:5 -10; 

:Luke 1:39 -55 

December 30th : Isaiah 61:10 -62:3, Psalm 147, Galatians 3:23 -25, 

4:4-7, John 1:1-18 

Wednesday Nights at 6:00 P.M. in Jinkins Hall 

Join Grace's Book Group!  

 
All are welcome; join us when you can. We meet on the second 

Tuesday of the month to discuss that month's particular reading. 

Readings will be theological or spiritual in nature, selected from a 

broad spectrum of voices, and read with Rev. Meredith.  

 

 

Our books are: December (11th): Gerald May's Dark Night of the Soul: A Psychiatrist Explores the 

Connection Between Darkness and Spiritual Growth | January (8th): Richard Rohr's Falling Upward: A 

Spirituality for the Two Halves of Life | February (12th): Cynthia Bourgeault's Wisdom Jesus: Transforming 

Heart and Mind-A New Perspective on Christ and His Message | March (12th): Desmond Tutu's No Future 

Without Forgiveness | April (9th): Barbara Brown Taylor's Speaking of Sin | May (14th): N.T. Wright's 

Surprised By Hope: Rethinking Heaven, the Resurrection, and the Mission of the Church 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQSMiGA1DBsSfsT9Q-IRB6vC39Xo6UYGZU6m_9sDJuszzSZvNFnHbbQQ8VR7V3-ryaBbppmhxeGWIa5PZqb1VX-NtnUZAkGxCSAV8XeKL1OwatQ_m-xfgCb6Sm8e
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQSMiGA1DBsSfsT9Q-IRB6vC39Xo6UYGZU6m_9sDJuszzSZvNFnHbbQQ8VR7V3-ryaBbppmhxeGWIa5PZqb1VX-NtnUZAkGxCSAV8XeKL1OwatQ_m-xfgCb6Sm8e
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQTPpIVVOqpxv2IY9LziaW7Ph1oTpQ2eunwdjg9unjAdkrFkWxV4FXbatUpZyxkczTDHwDgA8CqvSjBtGkjnrSrqXES-lOtd8vn1WSi3jZrpeIQMbS4J0A5uABBU
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQTPpIVVOqpxv2IY9LziaW7Ph1oTpQ2eunwdjg9unjAdkrFkWxV4FXbatUpZyxkczTDHwDgA8CqvSjBtGkjnrSrqXES-lOtd8vn1WSi3jZrpeIQMbS4J0A5uABBU
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQTUQebW_c43yHNPgUk4MGmikdZSOmmpKkLuF1_J3Y3BLdSXVTqQwPyrAX48HIIvJ57r35oifZs92r5oLZCX54FdbvNz6_wRm7aa_GMQ_qiU6u0s1zhrsTaRKNpn
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQTUQebW_c43yHNPgUk4MGmikdZSOmmpKkLuF1_J3Y3BLdSXVTqQwPyrAX48HIIvJ57r35oifZs92r5oLZCX54FdbvNz6_wRm7aa_GMQ_qiU6u0s1zhrsTaRKNpn
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQSLRIUK8sxy7WiCJyn-qn5JiVHb46PyM-qvEfBhxL8cFoHTKSmLyw5AGHQGPiAvKZucD8s2waoUivzDb-Zvi7amzcHzFIUzFoobmcWBieH2WQ5CYc6_XSkWnwTX
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQSLRIUK8sxy7WiCJyn-qn5JiVHb46PyM-qvEfBhxL8cFoHTKSmLyw5AGHQGPiAvKZucD8s2waoUivzDb-Zvi7amzcHzFIUzFoobmcWBieH2WQ5CYc6_XSkWnwTX
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQSfGFm9awVyH1T_CBtcebpc1p2KY-ceuHBjXO18FPRFrmnFlS2l-7ChbkKKrcCHb2LbERBodcqHXBweF7N4k7onxI8RWzWRdfpiKtyHFFUsBhWkH3uVUysyX8pO
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQQvL8Tzj6mfr3k4Y1TsVoyO8kuiXQmIUI1pJlsANUwLZ2YBqFqHNmt3HrtjwKyvJbufpR87Ca27BhwgmkMu3KeO6VwjMhQ4jTiXLoERa9wZZfH25TBNW0YeaWWq
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Jet1_ZuLBN1uNG0thJcvEVZvvXjjbQ_tqI7t_yIbj25JfxsLfS4csYBOANuyId5bYwJbJVF5iWVl6WKcx3O64s6SWP7Sibv3agFqB7XtcQQvL8Tzj6mfr3k4Y1TsVoyO8kuiXQmIUI1pJlsANUwLZ2YBqFqHNmt3HrtjwKyvJbufpR87Ca27BhwgmkMu3KeO6VwjMhQ4jTiXLoERa9wZZfH25TBNW0YeaWWq
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Clue # 1:  Out of a death, I was created 

 

Clue # 2: I am a messenger 

 

Clue # 3: I will soon be surrounded by native plants.  

 

Last monthôs answer on page 15 

Daughters of The King 

Submitted by Judy Ricketts 
 

The Grace Church chapter of the Daughters of The King are the ñprayer warriorsò of our local congregation. 

The DOK maintains a confidential list of names of those people, projects and causes for whom/for which 

special prayers of petition or thanksgiving have been requested, and its members pray for these regularly on 

an individual and group basis. If you have a special request that you would like to have included in the 

DOKôs prayers, please let a member of the group know. 

 

Please also note that there are three prayer lists maintained at Grace church: 1) the list 

that is only seen by your priest; (2) the list that is read in church as part of the 

congregational prayers each Sunday, (3) the list Daughters of The King uses for its 

daily prayers . There are new prayer cards in the church pews on which you may 

indicate which list/lists you would like to add your loved one or special request. Or 

you may also call the church office to add someone to a list/lists. The DOK welcomes 

new members to join in its mission of service through prayer and thanksgiving. 
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Please  mark your calendars: 

December 7  7-9 Peggy Baldwin-Clayton & Jean Baldwin, 5222 Denver 

January 4  7-9 Jeff & Mary Kilgore, 164 Bora Bora (Tiki) 

February 1  7-9 Ron & Carolyn Paget, 801 East Beach, BC412 

March 1  7-9 Jim & Leone Carr, 4025 6th St (Bay Harbor) 

 

Graceful Gatherers is hosted monthly, usually on the first Friday of the month. All adults are welcome to 

join us for a pot luck dinner and enjoyable company. This is a great way to get to know your fellow church 

members. Please feel free to join us whenever possible. 

AFFORDABLE, FUN HOLIDAY GIFTS/APPAREL 
AT THE SILK PURSE  

 
Donðt forget to include a quick stop at the Silk Purse in your shopping 
plans this holiday season!  This upscale thrift shop, operated by Grace 

Episcopal Church, has a variety of items that will tease your imagination 
and treat your pocketbook.  

 
Long a Galveston shopping tradition, the Silk Purse is known for its wide selection of  
top ëquality ígently usedî merchandise, offered at true bargain prices.  Items available 

include household and kitchen equipment, sporting goods, toys, collectibles, books, 
costumes, decorative items, and clothing for men, women and children of all sizes. Shop 
hours are 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Tuesdays and Saturdays. Donations are always welcome and 
can be dropped off at any time during regular hours.  Volunteers are also encouraged to 

join us in this vital outreach program to the greater Galveston community.    

WE WANT YOUR LATEST NEWS  

 

All members of Grace Church are invited to be a part of our Bell Tower ñwriting staff.ò We welcome your 

thoughts, prayers, poems, ponderings, announcements, reports and any other items that might be of of interest 

to our congregation and friends. The deadline for each monthôs issue is the 20th of the month before you want 

your item to appear -- That means that the deadline for the upcoming December issue will be Nov. 20, and the 

deadline for the January 2013 issue will be Dec. 20. Submissions can be made by e-mail to Leslie Watts at  

lwatts7@flash.net, or by ñsnail mailò to Leslie Watts,3812 Avenue P, Galveston, Texas 77550. 

mailto:lwatts7@flash.net
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2011/12 FOUNDATION BOARD 

 

CHAIR : The Rev. Meredith L. Holt 

Peggy Baldwin-Clayton, Secretary 

Bill Watson, Treasurer 

Kenny Wegner, President 

Leslie Watts 

Judy Webb, Ex Officio 

2011/12 VESTRY 

 

Judy Webb, SR WARDEN 

John McCulley, JR.,  JR WARDEN 

Vickie Robertson 

Carol Ramirez 

Dan Ricketts 

William Jones 

Treasurer-Derek Paget-Clarke 

CHANCELLORï Jeff Kilgore 

Rector- The Rev. Meredith L. Holt 

BLESSED BE THE SEASON, BLESSED BE THE GIVER 

 

Yes, it IS more blessed to give than receive,  

so donôt forget to access your blessing  

ï especially during this holiday season ï  

by donating to the St. Vincentôs Food Pantry. 
 

As part of the Grace Church commitment to help feed our communityôs  hungry, all members are urged  to 

bring a shelf-stable food item to church each Sunday and place it in one of the boxes marked for St. 

Vincentôs House Food Pantry.  These items ï along with your financial contributions -- are an important part 

of keeping the food panty at St. Vincentôs House supplied with adequate quantities of nutritious food to meet 

the emergency requirements of our communityôs neediest citizens. 


